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30th September 2020

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Firstly, I’d like to thank you for all the support you provided during lockdown in supporting your child’s progress. Students have returned focussed and committed to their learning in the classroom, which has been wonderful to see. Whilst we hope that our students will remain in school, we are putting in place a contingency plan should any students need to isolate for a period of time. All students have been trained this week on Microsoft Teams, a digital online platform which allows students to access their work from home and live lessons. Staff are able to use this platform to upload resources, respond to students’ individual needs and provide feedback and work which is submitted by your child. 

In preparation for this, we are trialling a session on Friday for all students in each year group to have a reflection session with their form teacher. In preparation for this, your child needs access to a device which is connected to the internet (mobile phone, tablet, iPad, laptop, desktop computer etc) and have downloaded and logged into the Microsoft Teams app before their session starts. The app can be downloaded for free in the app store on both Apple and Android phones. Once your child has downloaded the app and logged in, they will find an invite to a meeting for their form class. They then need to join this meeting at the time specified below for the year group they are a member of. 
All details, etiquette rules for joining a live lesson and support can be accessed on our website under the 

TEAMS & CLASSCHARTS tab.
Microsoft Team Session on Friday 2nd October (Please log in 10 minutes prior to meeting)
· Form time delivery for Yr7- 10:30-10:45
· Form time delivery for Yr8- 11:00-11:15
· Form time delivery for Yr9-11:30-11:45
· Form time delivery for Yr10-12:00-12:15
· Form time delivery for Yr11-12:30-12:45
In addition to Microsoft Teams, we also use a homework platform called Classcharts which I’m sure you are familiar with. All homework this year is being recorded on Classcharts for students and this app will give you updates on how your child is doing in school in regards to both behaviour and completion of their homework. We will also be using this platform to monitor the completion of work should any student need to isolate or learn from home. Can we ask that you as a parent/carer, download the Classcharts Parent app from the app store if you haven’t already done so and login using your unique details. Your child will bring this home to you on Thursday so please ask them for it. Your child also needs to log into their Classcharts to monitor the homework they have and to manage their own learning outside of the classroom, if they haven’t yet done this it’s a priority that they do so as soon as possible.

Thank you for your ongoing support during this time. If you need any clarification or support, please do get in touch. 
Yours sincerely
A St John

Mrs A St John

Senior Assistant Headteacher

